Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 14 February 2014 at 10.30 am

Chair:

Mrs Anne Brooks (AB) - Sele 

Present: 
Mrs Joan McFarlane (JM), Mr Derek Bramley (DB), 
Mr Stephen Prandle (SP), Mrs Jean Hensby (JH), Mrs Jean Elphick (JE), Mr David Clegg (DC), Mrs Sheila Dance (SD), Mr Michael Elphick (ME), Mrs Elizabeth Fish (EF), Dr Matt Walker (MW)
Apologies:
Mr Bob Potter (BP)
Three new members were welcomed to the Group.

Notes of the last meeting (15 November 2013)
These were agreed as a true record.
AB reported that the practice had unfortunately, not been successful in winning the Practice of the Year award.

Other matters arising were all covered by agenda items.

West Northumberland Patient Group (JM)

The December locality meeting had been cancelled at short notice.  AB reported that she understood a joint Patient Group meeting was to be arranged.  Action AB – to chase
Patient Survey

A small survey about the practice nurses was currently in circulation.  Approximately 20 responses had so far been collected.  It is hoped to obtain feedback from 100 patients.  Results will be collated and circulated/published.

Care.data project

There was lengthy discussion about the lack of public awareness about this project.

Health Fair 10 May

AB had already circulated details of this event to be jointly hosted by Sele and Burn Brae.  Some apologies had already been received.
Approximately 20 organisations have so far been invited.  Space is limited so the number of invitations is being restricted.

AB requested help from group members perhaps in manning a stall, obtaining feedback from attendees and giving out ‘goody bags’.

The group requested that consideration be given to free car parking for the day.  Action: AB to contact Northumbria – done (see below).

The logistics of arranging this are very onerous – and there are potential pitfalls if incorrect numberplates are submitted or details omitted.  The practices therefore regret that they are unable to offer free onsite parking on the day of the Health Fair.
Some means of identifying the group members on the day needs to be agreed.  Badges or sashes were suggested.  Action: AB to investigate further.
DC suggested that the Town council may be willing to support and publicise the event.
As the event is a joint venture, widespread publicity could be given.  AB reported that Northumbria Healthcare Foundation Trust and the Northumberland Clinical Commissioning Group had indicated that they would hep with the publicity campaign.

It was agreed that an additional meeting would be devoted to the Health Fair on Friday 25 April at 10.30 am.

Car parking

DB and SP reported that they were aware that the Parking Eye contract is to cease.  They thought that free parking onsite might become available when parking I Hexham becomes free.  It was suggested that some form of charge should be levied to stop all day parking.

Any other business
Trust Membership
DB distributed the Northumbria Members’ newsletter and encouraged all group members to become members of Northumbria Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust so that they have voting rights and receive regular Trust updates. 
Patient Education Sessions

JM requested confirmation of the education session dates which are to be as follows:
12 March – HRT and Menopause (Dr Gold)

14 May – Back pain – Dr Frankel 

10 September - Cancer Screening – Dr Walker
12 November - Gut problems – Dr Schatzberger 

Some members would like to attend but find Wednesdays difficult.  The group requested that other days be considered.

Young People’s Involvement
JM reiterated her interest in engaging with younger patients.  

Next Meeting:  Friday 25 April at 10.30 am

